July 26, 2005
Parkman Township
Zoning Commission

Members Present:
John Augustine, Renee Patry, Steve Cole, Scott Villers, Carlos Nieves
Not Present:  Bill Pollard

Also present were Alan Wilson and Debbie Wilson.
John Augustine called the meeting to order at 7:11 PM 
The minutes of the June 28, 2005 were read.  Scott made a motion to approve the minutes as read and Steve seconded.  All were in favor.  

John announced to the committee that Bill’s wife called and he is not feeling well.  He discussed with Bill the changes we are talking about initiating, and Bill did not indicate he is opposed to the changes.

Debbie Wilson asked how we handle the updated model Zoning Plans from the county.  John Augustine would like a copy, but the rest of the committee does not feel the need to receive it each quarter.

John Augustine made a motion to initiate a change to eliminate the industrial area as noted on the attached map, and to change the wording of section 402.1, 2B as included in the attached document.  A roll call was taken and all were in favor.
John Augustine made a motion to hold a public hearing on this matter on August 23, 2005, and Carlos Nieves seconded the motion.  A roll call was taken and all were in favor.  The committee then recommended transmission of the changes to the county.
The committee then began working through the revised Article 4 to make sure all changes are made.  Discussion on Section 402.7 B(3) and ham radios ensued.  Steve Cole will find out more about them and John will contact the county.

Next meeting we will hold our public meeting on the initiated change, then we can work further on Article 4.  Specifically, we need to look at businesses in the commercial district.

Scott had discussed the backlot issue with the Amish community and their comments were that the 900’ restriction was not liked, and they thought maybe 20 acres was a better lot size than 40 acres.  

Alan asked about the accessory building issue, regarding what we have now permits storage, garages, etc., but it does not address a personal use workshop type of building.  We may need to clarify this at some point.  Alan also asked about Section 401.0 (J), and the use of an outdoor woodburner.  Would the outdoor woodburner conflict with this article?  Do we need to clarify this use?  Where would it fall in?

Scott made a motion to adjourn at 9:03 PM.   John seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 23, 2005.
Respectfully Submitted,

Connie M. Hasman

Parkman Township Zoning Commission Secretary
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